
 
 
Dear Supporters,  
"For I know that the LORD is great, and that our Lord is above all gods."    Psalm 135:5 
 
The Lord is good, no matter what challenges come our way! 
I am so thankful for all of the prayers that went out on behalf of my mom and our family, 
as my mom went through open heart surgery. We went to her one-month post-op 
appointment and she received a clear report. She is doing exceptionally well, PRAISE 
THE LORD!  
 
It was my plan to return to South Africa on March 16th, however, the Lord has allowed 
my plans to change. Last week, Brent and Selina Bergey (my co-laborers in South 
Africa) released the following news about their 17-year-old son, Nathaniel:  
 
"March 7, 2022 
This is by far the hardest post I have ever written. 
 
It is cancer. 
 
We will have the full pathology report tomorrow but it is a pediatric fast growing 
lymphoma, with a very rare presenting tumor. 
He needs a bone marrow biopsy and immediate treatment. 
Options for treatment are limited here. I will be flying back to the US with him as 
soon as he is medically stable enough to get on the plane. We have been told that 
days count. 
 
I don't think I need to put into words how hard this is, for our family, but 
especially for this amazing young man, our son. He is already finding God in this, 
and while our hearts are breaking and we would take this from him if we could, 
we are so proud of him. 
 
We are determined as a family to give God the glory. 
 
Seeing through the tears is challenging right now."" 
 
As of March 13th, Selina and Nathaniel arrived in Winston-Salem, NC to seek a firm 
diagnosis and begin treatment. Since I am still in the states and available, I will be 
heading to North Carolina on March 16th. I will be helping Selina and Nathaniel through 



the medical processes as well as providing support as needed over the next couple of 
weeks. Please pray that I will have clear direction and leading as far as how I can be of 
assistance medically, spiritually, and emotionally during this very difficult time. 
 
Please keep Nathaniel, Brent, Selina, and the rest of the Bergey family in your prayers 
as they are separated by thousands of miles and also facing many unknowns. Pray for 
Little Fish Ministries and Abundant Life Baptist Church as these ministries continue to 
grow. May the Lord be glorified in and through all of these events!  
 
To get updates regarding Nathaniel please visit Finding Thanny's Song on 
Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/findingthannyssong. 
 
Thank you for your prayers.  
In Christ,  
Hannah Bennett 
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